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PUBLIC NOTICE 
 

REQUEST TO ALTER US ARMY CORPS OF ENGINEERS CIVIL WORKS PROJECT 
PURSUANT TO 33 USC 408 (SECTION 408) 

 
Section 408 Request ID: 408-SPN-2020-0001 
 
Requester: Santa Clara Valley Water District 
 
Alteration Being Proposed: Conduct maintenance activities on a gas pipeline adjacent 
to the San Leandro Creek Flood Control Project. 
 
Description of Alteration: The purpose of the proposed project is to maintain and tie in 
a three-inch diameter carbon steel nitrogen line to the existing six-inch pipeline. The 
existing line was installed prior to the construction of Valley Water Flood Protection 
Project along Coyote Creek under Coyote and Berryessa Creeks, Coyote Creek Project 
Element Reach 3B project. The existing line is on the outboard side and parallel to the 
levee toe. It is offset by approximately 4’-6” from the outboard toe and is approximately 
4’-8” below grade. The existing line will be exposed by mechanical excavation. All 
excavation work will be beyond the toe of the levee. The excavation will be shored 
throughout construction and backfilled with a flowable controlled density fill within the 
District’s right of way. The shoring from the excavation will be removed. The trench 
beyond Valley Water right of way will be a traditional sand bed capped with native and 
paved within the parking area. 
 
Location of Alteration: The project site is located along the Coyote Creek at 1755 
McCarthy Boulevard in Milpitas, California.   
 
Comment Period Expires: December 14, 2020 
 
Submitting Comments: Please submit written comments by December 14, 2020 to the 
following address. 
 
Patricia Fontanet Rodriguez 
Section 408 Coordinator 
U.S. Army Corps of Engineers, San Francisco District 
Emergency Operations Center 
2100 Bridgeway 
Sausalito, California 94965 
 
Email: Patricia.S.Fontanet@usace.army.mil 
 


